
From: Catherine McNicoll <CatherineMcNicoll@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Joye RushJoyeRush@schouse.gov

Date: 3/6/2018 5:18:51 PM
Subject: Thursday - Pickens County Leadership

Good Evening Joye,
 
The Lieutenant Governor is going to Hilton Head on Thursday, there has been another meeting added in Hilton Head 
and we are now concerned whether he will make it back to Columbia be 10:30am, let alone 10:15am. If he is running 
on time he may be able to greet the Pickens County Leadership at 10:45am, but if he is behind schedule he will not be 
able to meet with them. I apologize for the inconvenience and thank you for being flexible. Please let me know what 
you would like to do.
 
Best Regards,
Catherine McNicoll
Director of Legal & Legislative Affairs
Lieutenant Governor’s Office
CatherineMcNicoll@SCStatehouse.gov
803-734-5292 (phone)
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